NORTHERN ARIZONA INTERGOVERNMENTAL PUBLIC TRANSPORTATION AUTHORITY (MOUNTAIN LINE)
PUBLIC NOTICE

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a Disadvantaged Business Enterprise (DBE) Participation Goal of 6% has been set for Federal Fiscal Years 2024, 2025, and 2026 for projects funded in part by Federal funds, with 6% expected to be achieved via race/gender-neutral attainment. The proposed Disadvantaged Business Enterprise (DBE) goal and methodology has been developed by Mountain Line in accordance with the requirements set forth in 49 CFR Part 26. These projects involve: continued construction of passenger bus stops, including fabrication of shelter furniture and amenities; various service planning and engineering documents for services in and around the Flagstaff area; data services for Mountain Like transit service in Flagstaff;; engineering and environmental services for a proposed Downtown Connection Center (DCC); construction of the proposed Downtown Connection Facility; and any other project funded using federal finding under Section 5307, Section 5339, Surface Transportation Program (STP), Section 5310, and Section 5311. If you wish to review or comment on the proposed goal and its rationale, both may be inspected at Mountain Line’s website at 
https://mountainline.az.gov/services-programs/purchasing/
for 30 business days from the date of this notice. Comments are due no later than 5:00pm local time on Monday, July 3, 2023 via email to Mountain Line DBE Liaison Heather Higgins: hhiggins@naipta.az.gov






